
Governance, Communications and Recruitment (GoCore)  -- DRAFT 

Committee Meeting of Faculty Senate 

Tuesday, February 15, 2022 

3:00 PM-4:30PM 

Attendees:  Barbara Kirby (Co-Chair), Burak Erdim, Megan Jacob (Co-Chair), Andrey 
Kuznetsov, Kimberly Ange-van Heugten, Matt Stallmann, Marko Hakovirta, Joan 
Nicholas-Walker, Tamah Morant 

Absent:  Meagan Kittle Autry 

Agenda Items 

1. Faculty Run for Senate Campaign.   
a. The committee was updated on the Faculty Run for Senate 

communications including emails and flyers.   
b. Committee members were asked to share the campaign materials and aid 

in recruiting new senate candidates as needed for their college’s 
2.   Released time for service on Faculty Senate 

a. Discussion was had on the importance of the University consistently 
supporting time served on faculty senate on the faculty members SFR.   

i. This release time should be consistent between Colleges and 
Departmental Units 

ii. Dr. Nicholas-Walker took the lead on developing a consensus 
statement which GoCORE unanimously supported.  

 
The GOCORE Faculty Senate Committee is advocating for a 
university-wide mandate awarding release time for senate 
service.  According to university Reg 05.20.27 Statements of Faculty 
Responsibilities 2.6 Service and Engagement within the University, 
service to and engagement within all parts of the university is valued, 
appreciated, and rewarded by NC State. In an effort to highlight the 
importance of this service, we request that senate service be officially 
credited as part of the faculty workload.  Due to the time commitment 
involved in participating in multiple committees, we request a 
standardized credit for service be established. It is believed that this 
will increase senate involvement in the vital task of shared 
governance.  
 
We propose a course release of at least 1 unit a year but support that 
discussion between individual senators with their Department Head of 
other options be required. 

  



b. In addition to governance, the committee strongly believes recognizing the 
effort required for faculty senate service will aid in our recruitment efforts.   


